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Dear Madeleine and Rebecca

I refer to our discussions this afternoon concerning the resolution of Portfolio Committee No 4
earlier this afternoon to issue summonses to the Inspector of Custodial Services and the
Secretary of the Department of Justice to attend and give evidence next Wednesday 31 October,
“such evidence include(ing) the answering of questions and the production of the draft report…”

As you are aware, I have a written to Bret Walker SC to seek his advice on this matter. You both
have access to the letter I sent to Mr Walker containing the request for advice, and attachments
(thank you both for your assistance in putting them together in such a short time-frame in view
of Mr Walker’s availability this afternoon). I have no objection to you circulating the request for
advice to the members of Portfolio Committee No 4, together with this email message.

Mr Walker called a short time ago and provided some brief initial advice. His advice can be
summarised as follows:

· The summonses are appropriately worded – the key issue being to ensure that they 
clearly crystallise the matters at hand, including that the two witnesses are being 
summonsed to give evidence, including to answer questions and to produce the 
document in question. This provides sufficient clarity to the witnesses and also, should it 
come to this, enables the issue as to the power of the committee to require the 
production of the document to be dealt with in litigation

· The author of the advice (the A/Crown Solicitor) is greatly respected and his views should 
be accorded due deference. In this regard, the proposition that seems to be put forward, 
namely that for all the reasons set out in the advice the Inspector of Custodial Services 
Act 2012 does impliedly displace parliamentary privilege (in terms of the power of the 
committee), is arguable

· However, whilst arguable it is not a view with which Mr Walker is sympathetic: the 
threshold to be crossed for a statute to abrogate or displace parliamentary privilege
(including the powers of a committee) is a high one. It is very rarely that a statute will 
meet this threshold and there are few that come to mind. The reasons set out in the 
advice as to why this statute should be so construed are not persuasive. There may be 
legitimate reasons for a committee wishing to inquire into the content of a draft report of 
the Inspector. Whether it is wise or appropriate in any set of circumstances for a 
committee to seek to inquire into a draft report is a matter of judgement. The suggestion 
that a committee is precluded from doing so (ie does not have power to do so by 
requiring the production of the document) is, however, not supported. 

Mr Walker is happy to provide further advice on this matter if required. Please feel free to pass
this advice on to the Chair and members of the Committee, or otherwise I am happy to do so in
person on Wednesday.

Kind regards
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